
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMISSION 
MEETING 

JUNE 25, 2015 
 
 

Chairman Ed Meier called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. 
 
Present were: Larry Fuller, Jim Christian, Barbara West, Andrew Fields, John 
Koester, and Chairman Ed Meier.  Bellefontaine Police Lt. Jeremy Ihler and Cpl. 
Jason Herndon represented the police department.   
 
Absent were Jeff Lofton and Bob Smith. 
 
After being appointed 4th ward alderman, Andrew Fields resigned from the 
Commission and will become our representative to the Commission. 
 
Residents have voiced a complaint about the cross streets along Coburg Lands 
and Ashbrook.  There are no stop signs which makes them a dangerous inter-
section. 
 
After a discussion the Board suggested we ask the Board of Aldermen to look in-
to putting stop signs at intersections the Police Department declares dangerous. 
 
It was also noted the St. Louis Veterans Home will have a fireworks display on 
June 27. 
 
For the CERT training program at the recreation center September 18-19-20 they 
need more people to sign up to make the training possible. 
 
There was no other business. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 pm. 
 
Next meeting is July 23, 2015 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Larry Fuller 
Secretary 


